
CAYNHAM PARISH COUNCIL 

Clerk: Mr C E Williams 2 Jockeyfields Ludlow SY8 1PU 

Phone: 01584 874661 Email: cewilliams1@btinternet.comWebsite: www.caynhampc.org.uk 

 

The minutes of the Meeting of Caynham Parish Council held at Knowbury Memorial Hall on Monday 3rd 

October 2016 commencing at 7.00pm 

Present: 

Mrs B Ashford (Chairman) 

Mr J Shew  Mr G Williams       

Mrs H Jones      Mr G Cummings 

Mr S Boden  Mr M Galbraith  

Mrs D M Bromley Mrs M M Clent MBE  

Mrs S Lowe 

Mr C E Williams (Clerk) 

 

Mr R Huffer – Shropshire Councillor 

 

Members of the Public: 

Shropshire Councillor Richard Huffer gave an update on the Health Issues in Shropshire concerning service 

provision at Shrewsbury, Telford and Ludlow and on which there had been a recent public meeting at Ludlow 

attended by Health Service Representatives and the local MP Mr P Dunne. 

Cllr Huffer also gave an update on the consultations concerning the provision of Post Office services at Clee 

Hill where an application had now been submitted by the existing tenant of the Spar shop to take over the 

services at Clee Hill. There may be cost implications for which the Parish Council may be asked for a grant 

towards any conversion works. 

The Clerk informed the meeting that any consideration of a grant would have to be put on the agenda for 

discussion at a future parish council meeting. 

 

1. Apologies: 

Mr I Loman-Brown  

 

2.  To Declare any Interests: 

Personal and Prejudicial – Mrs D M Bromley and Mrs H Jones – Planning application  

 

3. Minutes: 

The Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on the 23rd August 2016 were approved and signed by the 

Chairman as a correct record. 

 

5. Matters arising from the minutes not included on the agenda: 

The Clerk reported that he had made enquiries concerning the recovery of costs for the removal of the 

abandoned vehicle from the Car Park /Picnic Area at Clee Hill, however from addresses supplied there was no 

trace of the owner shown on the registration details obtained from the DVLA. 

 

6. Chairman’s Communications: 

The Chairman reported her concerns about the Broadband facilities in parts of Caynham which currently did not 

have access to the fibre optic broadband network. The Chairman will initially discuss this matter with 

Connecting Shropshire and if required the Parish Council agreed that it should be taken up with BT and the 

Local MP. 

 

7. Planning Items: 

Planning application 16/04302/FUL – Erection of a two storey extension – Aldeen Tenbury Road Clee Hill _ 

No Objection 

   

8. Highway Items/Amenity Items: 

a) Concerns were raised concerning the overgrown hedge at the junction of Caynham Road/Ludlow Road the 

Clerk will contact the owner to see if the hedge could be cut back. 

b) The Clerk to report to Highways the blocked gullies along the High Street and Tenbury Road Clee Hill. 
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9. Financial Items: 

The following accounts were approved for Payment: 

Mr J Radnor - £140.00 – Grass Cutting 

C E Williams - £150.00 – Payment to the Relief Toilet Cleaner 

Inland Revenue – Tax - £90.00 

Shropshire Council – £812.70 - Removal and disposal of car from Clee Hill Car Park area 

 

10. Other Items: 

The Parish Council agreed to meet the cost of replacement pads and battery for the defibrillator at Clee Hill. 

 

11. Next Meeting:  

Monday 5th December 2016 (Caynham Village Hall) 

 

 

Chairman 


